
Board of Health Minutes 
April 18, 2017 

 
The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with Ms. Amodei, Mr. Moeller and Mr. Parkin present. 

All bills and time sheets submitted were approved for payment. 

The minutes of the meeting of April 4th were approved as written. 

Resignation 

Mr. Moeller submitted his resignation from the Board effective May 16, 2017.  His Daughter, Anita 

Moeller also attended the meeting and stated that she would be interested in serving on the Board for 

the rest of the term.   The Board approved it and will make an appointment with the Selectmen after 

May 16th to discuss this position with them.  

Mr. Wright; our transfer station monitor submitted his notice effective immediately.  He would like to 

become an alternate.  The Board has not received a letter from the doctor stating that he is able to 

return and perform all the duties.   The Board gave Mr. Wright the alternate position subject to that 

letter. 

477 Forest Street 

The Board signed a new septic permit for the above address with a name change to Luis Vasquez as the 

property owner. 

432 Pond Street, Lot 2 
 
The Board signed a building permit application after reviewing and approving the water test results and 

confirming that the building plans showed a 4 bedroom home. 

14 Dogwood Street 

The Board signed a septic permit for the above address.  A new system will be installed for a 5 bedroom 

home.  Additional bedroom are due to an in-law apartment being added to the home. 

425 River Street Lot 3 

The Board signed a building permit application after reviewing and approving the water test results and 

confirming that the building plans showed a 4 bedroom home. 

Transfer Station Permit and Stickers 

Mr. Price; a resident of Dunstable came before the Board to discuss his dissatisfaction with the price of 

the permit and stickers for senior citizens.  When broken down, the seniors are paying more per sticker 

than the regular price ones and he feels that he is owed a refund. 

 



The Board explained to Mr. Price that they are working hard trying to keep the transfer station open 

since the Finance Committee want us to be self-supporting.  It is very hard to do that and control the 

prices at the same time.  If we raised the regular permits too high; so many would probably decide to go 

with a private hauler.  There are fixed costs at the transfer station that can’t be changed.  

The Board hoped that Mr. Price had a better understanding of the issue now that he spoke with them. 

Other Business: 

Household Hazardous Collection Day is on May 20th 

The Town of Dunstable has also joined a group of Towns who allow other Towns to participate in their 

HHW Collection for a small fee.  There will be more information forth coming on it. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


